

2

Faculty Senate Executive Committee

 Meeting Minutes

Monday January 27, 2014
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu
1. Call to Order/Acceptance of Agenda


       
 
Astrid Klocke/Consent Item
Faculty Senate (FS) President Astrid Klocke called the meeting of the Faculty Senate Executive Committee (FSEC) to order at 3:02 pm in room 200 of Cline Library.  She announced President Haeger will not be in attendance and moved to amend the agenda.  A motion was made to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed.   
Those Present:  Shadow Armfield, Kate Ellis, Bruce Fox (appeared telephonically), Susan Harris, Laura Huenneke*, Astrid Klocke, Makenzie Mastrud, Phil Mlsna, Claire Schonaerts (attended telephonically), Allen Reich, Karen Sealander, Cathy Small.  
Craig Bain, Cyndi Banks, Don Carter, Laurie Dickson, Ro Haddon, Denise Helm, Wendy Holliday, Dan Kain, Nydia Nittmann,  Talai Osmonbekov, Karen Pugliesi, and Rob Till.
2. Approval of Minutes 






Astrid Klocke/Action Item
Astrid presented the minutes of the December 16, 2013 FSEC meeting for approval.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed.  

3. Faculty Senate President’s Report



     

       
            Astrid Klocke
Astrid reported on the following:

· President Haeger announced some changes within his cabinet.

· Don Carter announced that BbLearn will be moved onto a managed hosting service during spring break. 

· Associate Vice President Dianne Verkest has announced an incentive program to promote employee wellness.  Those employees who opt to participate could see a ten dollar reduction per pay period in their health care premiums.  Questions have been asked about the program during its vetting.  She will address those in the near future.  The program will go into effect next fall.  

· Astrid has been creating a list of 8-9 faculty from across campus to be submitted to the search chairs as recommended members of the presidential search committee.  
4. Committee/Council Reports






Committee/Council Chairs
· Liberal Studies Committee 
· Ro Haddon, Director of the Liberal Studies Program, presented a proposal from the Liberal Studies Committee regarding shared prefix policy.  She discussed the rationale behind the proposal and the process that has been used.  She also noted that the committee felt strongly that the policy should be monitored for two years to track whether the proposal has achieved the intended results.  She asked that this move forward to the full senate for a vote.  She then entertained questions. 

· Bylaws Committee

· Shadow Armfield, Chair of the FS Bylaws Committee reported that faculty from the Extended Campuses (EC) have submitted a proposal for an EC faculty senate.  The bylaws committee will meet to discuss the proposal.  A discussion followed.  It was decided that the bylaws committee should discuss with Charlie Balch the background leading up to this decision as well as invite Charlie and other EC faculty to meet with the bylaws committee to discuss this.     
5. Curriculum and Sustainability 





       
                    Rob Till 
Rob Till, Chair of the Assessment Committee, presented a progress report of noting the additional comments from a presentation to another college curriculum committee.  They plan to meet with two more curriculum committees on February 10th and March 10th.  Once they have completed a review of the feedback they will update the proposal and submit to the Faculty Senate for a vote most likely in March.  Discussion followed.  It was then agreed that the extended campus curriculum committee(s) should also be part of these discussions.  
6. Report from the Provost



      


                Provost Huenneke 
Provost Heunneke presented the following:

· The Governor presented her budget which did not include performance funding monies.  She briefly discussed other pertinent aspects of the budget.

· ABOR meets next week the budget is likely going to be a major topic as well as discussions regarding NAU’s presidential search and a report on research goals.  

· EMSA has delivered a monthly report that highlights student organizations as well as statistics regarding usage of the campus shuttle services, tutoring services and the usage of the Health and Learning Center.  
· The Provost for the University of Texas in El Paso will give a talk tomorrow on student success: what works, what doesn’t.       
7. University Library Committee



    Talaibek Osmonbekov/Wendy Holliday
Talaibek Osmonbekov, a member of the University Library Committee and Wendy Holliday, Head of Academic Progress and Course Supplies for Cline Library presented a report of the Library Committee as well as information on their macro budget request.  They feel it is important to take this information to the faculty senate for their help in promoting improved funding of the library’s budget.  This item will be placed on the February Senate agenda.     
8. SETE Update



      


                


 Denise Helm 
Denise Helm, special assistant to the Provost, presented a report on SETE. The report covers the response rates; some benefits in using this tool; as well as the reports available to faculty.  Most importantly she discussed some of the lessons learned during this trial period.  She then entertained questions.  It was decided that this information would be placed on the February agenda of the 
Faculty Senate.   
9. Financial Aid









        Nydia Nittmann
Nydia Nittmann, Director of Financial Aid, (due to the brief time left in the meeting) gave a brief overview of a report she would like to present at the next meeting of the Faculty Senate regarding the financial aid satisfactory student academic progress policy.  This will be placed on the February agenda of the Senate meeting.      
10. Old Business / New Business / Announcements 


     
      
   
Astrid Klocke
None.  
11. Adjournment





        
      
      
 Astrid Klocke /Action Item
There being no further business, Astrid adjourned the meeting at 4:48 pm.
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